Volume XLII

GUILFORD COLLEGE, N. C., APRIL 11, 1958

Number 12

For Coming Year

The Canterbury Club of Guilford College, made up of Episco-palian students on campus, re-cently elected new officers.

Joe Brown from Richmond, Virginia, was elected to serve as president. He has also been voted rice-president of the sophomore class for next year.

For the office of secretary-treasurer, Jamie Mathews, also a rising sophomore, from High Point, N. , was chosen.

Miles Frost and Bill Bryant were chosen to serve as program cochairmen. For the next program Rabbi

Rypins will be the speaker. On Fridays of weeks when there are no meetings, Reverend Vivrette administers Holy Communion to the group and others in the Student Union at 7:00 A.M.

Any Guilford student or faculty member is free and welcome to attend this service or the Canterbury Club meetings,
New officers for the Baptist Stu-

dent Union have also been elected. Barbara Lineberger has been elected president. Other officers are Janice Cornell, program vice-president; Pat Issacs and Faye Atkins, devotion chairmen; Connie Revelle, and Jim Burgess, publicity chairmen; Bob Winsor, music chairman; and Claudette Belton and Mary Ruth Shropshire, social chairmen. Heading the Young Friends for

the coming year as Presiding Clerk will be Earl Jones. The other officers are Lillian Burrow, secretary; Lee Andrews, Treasurer; Margaret Haworth, publicity chairman; Mar-

Candidates for admission to medical school in the fall of 1959 are advised to take the Medical College Admission Test in May; it was recently announced by the Educational Testing Service, which prepares and administers the test for the Associations of the Association of the Asso for the Association of American Medical Colleges. These tests, re-quired of applicants by almost every medical college in the country, will be given twice during the current calendar year. Candidates taking the May test, however, will be able to furnish scores to insti-tutions in early fall, when many Medical Colleges begin the selec-

tion of their next entering class.
Candidates in this area may take the test on Saturday, May 3, 1958, or on Tuesday, October 28, 1958. The Association of American Medical Colleges recommends that candidates for admission to classes starting in the fall of 1959 take the

The MCAT consists of tests of general scholastic ability, a test on the understanding of modern society, and an achievement test in science. According to EST, no special preparation other than a review of science subjects is neces-

Copies of the Bulletin of Information (with application form bound in), which gives details of registration and admistration, as well as sample questions, are available directly from Educational Testing Service, 20 Nassau Street,

Club Heads Elected | Choir Will Present Spring Concert Tonight



Soloists for tonights concert are (seated) Ruth Rollins, Betty Ann Pringle, Charles Chase, John Juchter, (standing) Robin Heritage, Sara Jane Robertson, Mary Ellen White, Eileen Murray, Caroline Primm, and Bobby Edwards.

Junior-Senior Banquet, Dance, Underclassmen Picnic Planned

The annual Junior-Senior banuet and dance of Guilford College are planned for April the 25 and 26. The Junior class is spon-soring the affair in honor of the

The banquet will be held at the Mayfair Cafeteria in Greensboro on Friday the 25th at 6:00. It is free for Seniors and will cost Jun-iros \$1.50 each. All those wishing to attend must sign up later this week. Anyone without transporta-tion should see either Dave Hardin or Chester Haworth who will arrange for them to get to the dinner. This is only for Juniors and Seniors

and no guests may be invited.

The dance will be held at the The dance will be held at the Guilford College gym the following night, Saturday the 26th at 8:30. It will be a semi-formal flower dance, and boys are requested to wear either tuxedos or suits. Guests not from the Junior

Those in charge of decorations for the gym are Claudette Belton, Buck Carson, Bob Marsh and Bill Crofton. Invitations will be sent out by Carolyn Robertson and Janet Smith. Virginia Cox arranged for the band and Maaret Koivula and Louise Beasley will provide the refreshments.

The raditional Freshman picnic will be held at Guilford Lake on the 25th of April. It is sponsored by the Sophomores in honor of the Freshman class. Both the old and new officers of the class of 1960 are working on the event. The event is free and entertainment and picnic style food will be provided. Freshman and Sophomore campus and day students are invited and married students may bring their families. Further information on the picnic will be announced at chapel.

NEWS BRIEFS

All Friends are invited to a din-All Friends are invited to a dinner in honor of the Friends World Committee tonight at 7:00 in Founders dining hall. The cost of the dinner is \$1.50. Following the meal George W. Edwards, historian and lecturer of London Yearly Meeting will be the speaker.

The annual staff for the 1959 Quaker has been selected, and is as follows: Virginia Cox, editor; Janet Smith, organization editor; Kaye Burton, feature editor; Sid Hart, athletics editor; Eleanor Stem, administration editor; Gaye Burton, class editor; Doug Kerr, copy writer; and Carolyn Robert-son, statistician. Other persons in-

Annual Musical Program To Begin At 8:00 p.m.

Tonight at 8 p.m., the Guilford College A Cappella Choir will present its spring concert at the Meeting House. The girls will wear

spring-colored formals; the boys, formal attire.

The program is divided into four sections: the invocation and Dawn of Peace, four sacred poems by John Greenleaf Whittier, four spirituals, and four carols and the benediction.

original literary works of Guilford students over the past ten years, a literary magazine will be pub-lished, in mimeograph form during the first week in May.

Under the supervision of Dr. Chauncey Ives and the editorship of Bill Bloom, the creative writing class is presently reviewing all submitted works. All persons interested are urged to submit their poems, plays, essays, short stories or any forms of original literature to either Bill Bloom or Dr. Ives. There is no limit as to length, quantity or subject, but the works should be indicative of the high quality creativity of Guilford College students. It is requested that all articles be submitted in type-written form, double-spaced, by April 25, 1958.

The editor hopes that this will be a springboard to a regular quarterly issue of the original works of the students. He feels, as many others do, that the need for this type of publication is great. The staff not being complete yet all applications for positions will be gratefully considered.

Notice

Supper will not be served Friday, April 25 in either din-ing hall because of the picnic and banquet.

terested in being on the *Quaker* staff see Virginia Cox, or attend the next meeting of the staff.

Bill Doggett, Hammond organ stylist, and his combo will present a concert in the A & T College auditorium April 22 at 8:00 P.M. Student tickets cost \$1.25.

Among the songs to be presented Among the songs to be presented are Dawn of Peace by F. Melius are Dawn of Peace by F. Melius Christiansen, "Our Thought of Thee is Glad with Hope," "Dear Lord and Father of Mankind," "All Things Are Thine" by Whittier, students over the past ten years, a literary magazine will be published Soon.

Among the songs to be presented are Dawn of Peace by F. Melius Christiansen, "Our Thought of Thee is Glad with Hope," "Dear Lord and Father of Mankind," "All Things Are Thine" by Whittier, specific as a puritual, and "Jeous Ahatonhia," a Huron Indian Carol.

The Whittier presented are Dawn of Peace by F. Melius Christiansen, "Our Thought of Thee is Glad with Hope," "Dear Lord and Father of Mankind," "All Things Are Thine" by Whittier, specific are Dawn of Peace by F. Melius Christiansen, "Our Thought of Thee is Glad with Hope," "Dear Lord and Father of Mankind," "All Things Are Thine" by Whittier, "Ev'ry Time I Feel the Spirit," a spiritual, and "Jeous Ahatonhia," a Huron Indian Carol.

The Whittier presented to the past ten years, a literary magazine will be published.

The Whittier poems mentioned have inspired many musicans with their simple, direct sincerity and fervor. These particular ones were arranged by Carl C. Baumbach, director of the choir.

Dawn of Peace, containing "The Perfect Word," "In the Dawn, Into Light," and "Wondrous Day," is a universal hope for brotherhood and world peace.

Soloists

Some of the concert's soloists are Betty Ann Pringle, Ruth Rol-lins, Mary Ellen White, Pattie Sue Hackney, Caroline Primm, Eileen Murray, Sara Jane Robertson, Sid-ney Swiggett, Charles Chase, and John Juchter.

To be featured is instrumental accompaniment by Robin Heritage, clarinet; and Annette Bailey and Mary Nell Parker, flute.

At the end of the concert an

RCA Victor L-P record containing some of the choir's favorite num-bers will be on sale at the door. It may also be purchased from any choir member.

Other Concerts

Other concerts to be given by the choir will be at the Winston-Salem's Friends Meeting House on April 20, the Mt. Airy Friends Meeting house on April 27, and the Kiwanis Club in Greensboro,

Girls Vote To Have Trial Dorm Councils

A majority vote by women students at house meetings last Monday night made official the "dorm councils" set up by the WSG on a trial basis extending through the remainder of the present semester. Set up as sub-divisions of the WSG Council, the dorm councils in each of the three girls' dorms are designed to alleviate the minor disciplinary work which formerly came under the jurisdiction of the WSG Council, thus freeing the Council for developing and carrying out constructive plans for the better-ment of the life of Guilford wo-

However, the main purpose of the dorm councils, as well as the WSG Council, is not disciplinary (Continued on page four,

present her classmates in Shore Hall on the WSG council. Music was the field that Betty Lou Chilton, from Pilot Mountain, origi-

based primarily on scholastic achievement, but other qualities, such as leadership, are taken into consideration. The marshals serve for two years—as sophomores and again as juniors. Serving as ushers for graduation exercises is the primary duty of the sophomore mar-

as plays and Founders Day cele-

8 Sophomores Chosen For Marshals; Howard Hinshaw Will Serve As Chief

can be achieved at Guilford College is to be selected to serve as a marshal. Each spring eight members of the rising junior class are chosen by a faculty committee (headed by Dr. Eva Campbell, head of the biology department) to receive this honor.

Howard Hinshaw, a day-hop from Guilford College, has been named to serve as chief marshal of the rising junior class. He has an average of 2.81 and is a chemistry major.

Other sophomores receiving this honor are as follows: Wade Macey is a physics major from Mount Airy. Wade has recently been elec-Princeton, New Jersey. Completed applications must reach the ETS office by April 19 and October 14, respectively, for the May 3 and October 28 tests. ted to the office of treasurer of the well-honored for his perform- Be more observant.

One of the highest honors that | ances at the piano. An economics | known, was recently elected to remajor from Durham, Tom O'Briant, is known on the athletic fields for his pitching. Tom is a newly-elected member of the Honor Board.

Gaye and Kaye Burton are twins nally planned to enter. She has from Madison. Both are education changed her major to French. majors. Outside of studying, Gaye is a member of the social commitand Juliana Trimble is a dancing biology major from Russellville, Kentucky. "Julie," as she is better

BOYS!

Boys, you're missing something if you skim over the ads. In case you have failed to notice, Johnson & Aulbert ad in each issue carries some boy's name in scrambled letters. If you can rearrange the letters to spell your name, you are entitled to a gift from the store. Selection of the marshals is

For the junior marshals, actual participation in the graduation exercises is their chief purpose. Also, they usher at such activities

Switchboard Added

Something new has been added to the business office. A window has been cut in the wall and beside this is a new switchboard. From now on, all phone calls coming in to Guilford during the day will be handled through the main office. This switchboard is connected with all the main phones on campus. However, this will not affect calls going to or coming from the dormitories.